
 

Winnebago County Veterans Service Commission 

 Meeting Minutes  

Date:   January 17, 2022 

Present via phone:  Tom Snider, Lucy Burr, Roy Rogers, Tim Paterson, Jerry Schultz,  
                                  Jeff Bucholtz & Judy Steckbauer 
 
Absent:  None 

Others Present: None 

Tom Snider called the meeting to order at 1:00 p.m.    

Tom Snider requested a motion for the acceptance of the meeting agenda. Lucy Burr so moved, second by 
Jerry Schultz.  All ayes, motion carried.  

Tom Snider called for Public Comments. None. 
            
Tom Snider requested a motion to go into closed session.  Roy Rogers so moved at 1:02 p.m., second by 
Jerry Schultz.  All ayes, motion carried.  Convened in closed session for the purposes of acting on 
applications for financial, medical, social, or personal histories of such applicants which, if discussed in 
public, would be likely to have a substantial adverse effect upon the reputation of any person referred to 
in such histories or date, as provided in sec. 19.85 [1] [f], Wisconsin State Statutes.   

Tom Snider requested a motion to come out of closed session.  Jerry Schultz so moved at 1:35 p.m., 
second by Tom Snider.  All ayes, motion carried.  Tom reminded everyone to send packets back to office 
in the envelope provided.    

Tom Snider called for approval of meeting minutes dated December 10, 2021.  Jerry Schultz so moved, 
second by Roy Rogers.  All ayes, motion carried.          
 
Tom Snider called for approval of the financial reports dated December 31, 2021 and January 17, 2022.  
Lucy Burr so moved, second by Jerry Schultz.  All ayes, motion carried.  Over $6,000 got turned back to 
the General Fund in 2021.  Have started out 2022 with heavy activity due to group of homeless veterans.  
$52,013.81 was distributed between the $13,000 that we paid to FVVC and what they also distributed.  
With the separate VSC funds, the total distributed in 2021 comes to almost $71,000 to Winnebago 
County veterans.   
 
FVVC 2021 distribution spreadsheet reviewed.  Questioned asked why it states NO for DD 214 for a 
couple veterans.  Jeff will find answer to that question and report next month.        
 
Old Business:  Veteran holiday needs were well supported by the local VSO's.  All families that either 
asked for help or were identified by the office, received assistance.  The VSO's really stepped up this 
year.   
 
The WDVA CVSO Grant package has been submitted.  Jeff does not anticipate any problems.   
   
 



New Business:  Tom still pushing CVSO Act.  He is also asking State DHS to consider resolution for the 
prevention of veteran suicide.  DOD is already on board with this.  He will forward to other 
Commissioners when he has exact wording.   
 
Tim, Tom and Roy have all been reappointed to the VSC for another 3-year term.       
 
 The next meeting date is February 21, 2022 @ 1:00 p.m. at the County Administration Building, 3rd 
Floor Conference Room, 112 Otter Ave. Oshkosh, WI.  Jerry Schultz moved to adjourn, seconded by Tim 
Paterson.  All ayes, motion carried.   
 
Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Judy Steckbauer 
Veterans Benefit Supervisor  
   

 

 


